
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 
 

 

FOLLOWING CHRIST IN MISSION 
  

 

Morning Celebration             9:30 a.m. 

Fellowship                      10:30 a.m. 

Sunday School                     10:45 a.m.  

 



 
 

FIRST REFORMED CHURCH 
SUNDAY MORNING CELEBRATION 

Sunday, December 29, 2019 9:30 AM 

 
WE PREPARE TO PRAISE GOD 

PRELUDE     

WELCOME and ANNOUNCEMENTS                                            Rick Rozeboom 

*GREETINGS (*Those who are able please stand) 

*CALL TO WORSHIP       

WE COME TO GOD WITH PRAISE, PRAYERS, AND GIFTS 

*PRAYER OF CONFESSION 

*PRAISE SONG    “Come Thou Fount”      #51  

*RESPONSIVE READING         #24 

*PRAISE SONG   “Inside Out”              Power Point  

  

   RECEIVING GOD’S GOOD NEWS 

CHILDREN’S MESSAGE           Rick Rozeboom 

MESSAGE                                “A New Resolve” 
Bible Text:  Luke 4:1 – 13    

SO WE CAN JOYFULLY RESPOND IN CHRIST’S NAME 

GIVING OF TITHES AND OFFERINGS    

MORNING PRAYER with THE LORD’S PRAYER 

*BENEDICTION                         

*SONG OF PARTING  “Just As I Am”                                      #343 

*POSTLUDE      

 
 
 
 
 



 
WELCOME TO FIRST REFORMED CHURCH! 

9:30 am Morning Celebration.  Rick Rozeboom will share the message 

Greeters:  Larry & Henrietta Kruse  Organist:  Amber Van Essen 

Fellowship cookies provided by Joni (Shannon) Faber and Aimee Scholten 

Healthy snacks provided by Carolyn Huyser  Video Recording:  Dylan Teunissen 

 

NEXT SUNDAY ~ January 5 

9:30 am Morning Celebration.  Pastor Rob Horstman will share the message 

Greeters:  Chris & Mindy Lapka   Organist:  Courtnie Fleshman 

Fellowship Cookies provided by Kelsey Oye and Karen Kooima 

Healthy snacks provided by Bev Arp  Video Recording:  Collin Teunissen 

Children & Worship Leader:  Shardell    Banner Bearers:  Delaney & Jazaya Van Veldhuizen 

C & W Greeters:  Janet, Lisa VR, Melissa R, Chenoa, Rachel 

Offering:  General Fund, Benevolent Fund, Children’s Coin Offering 

 

CONGREGATIONAL NEWS 

The Calling Team for this month is Jesse Moser and Randy Van Hill. 

Sunday School and Children & Worship will begin again on January 5. 

WHITE GIFT OFFERING:  A very big THANK YOU to everyone for their generous support of our 

missionaries through the White Gift Offering!  The offerings collected from all the Sunday School classes plus 

the offering taken at the Christmas program came to a wonderful total of $2,367.86!!!  What a wonderful gift 

that will be used to further the work of God’s Kingdom on earth.  God bless you! 

First Reformed Church is still looking for a nursery coordinator.  If you are interested, please contact Pastor 

Rob or a consistory member.  As of January 5, there will be no one assigned for nursery duty and parents are on 

their own.  Please consider being a part of this important ministry for our church. 

 

JOYS AND CONCERNS 

• Jake Dieters had his port removed this past Tuesday.  He is doing very well.   

 

• Justin Brower is waiting for test results for his testing this past Tuesday.  Q fever is still the diagnosis. 

 

• Denny & Joan Hoogendoorn’s grandsons, Jaxson and Lincoln, have RSV but are doing better.  

 

• Gary Klarenbeek’s father, Gerrit Klarenbeek, has a form of pulmonary fibrosis and is receiving 

medication.  Keep him in your prayers. 

 

• John Boer had an emergency appendectomy on Christmas morning.  The appendix did perforate and he will be 

in the hospital for five to seven days. 

 

• Ann Rozeboom continues to recover from her hysterectomy surgery as she also developed an infection in her 

incision.  Pray for the antibiotics to be effective. 

 

• Dori Horstman’s aunt, Fonda Kooistra, has been moved out of ICU at Sanford and into a regular room. They 

think she has some form of pneumonia.  Pray for comfort. 

 

• Lorraine Van Geest had surgery on Friday to place two stints in the brain after a stroke.  Pray for healing.  

 

• Continue to pray for those receiving treatment for cancer – Melissa Moser, Ron Zylstra and others from our 

families and communities. 
 



Our Leadership Team 

Rob Horstman, Pastor and President* 

Pastor Rob’s Office (712)-753-2347 ~ Pastor Rob’s Email:  pastorrob@alliancecom.net 

Monday is Pastor Rob’s day off 

 

                     Elders     Deacons 

 Phil Brouwer, ‘22    Jake Erpenbach, ‘22 

            *Jesse Moser, ’20, VP    Terry Teunissen, ‘22 

James Van Ginkel, ’21    Keith Van Der Brink, ‘20 

   Chad Van Regenmorter, ’20   Randy Van Hill. ‘21 

                         *Mark Van Tol, ’22, Clerk                         *Lance Van Roekel, ’20, Head Deacon 

* Executive Committee Members 

The Elders and Deacons meet monthly the third Wednesday at 7:30 p.m. 
 

Ministry Area Coordinators 

Buildings & Grounds: Keith Van Der Brink     Education: Eileen Denekas    

Mission: Gail Harmelink     Outreach: Jody Van Regenmorter     Worship: Dori Horstman 

Sound & Video:  Chris Lapka      Fellowship: Courtnie Fleshman 
 

Ministry Support Staff 

Youth Director:  Anita Van Veldhuizen  - anita.vanv@yahoo.com 

Secretary: Bonnie Van Ginkel 

Custodian: Sandy Van Tol 

Accompanists: Irene Ter Wee, Amber Van Essen, Courtnie Fleshman,  

Phil Brouwer, Rebecca Van Regenmorter, Regan Claus 

Praise Team Leader: Gwen Berentschot        

Sound Technician: Janice Ver Hoeven 

Treasurer: Bonnie Van Ginkel 
 

Missionaries We Help Support 

Brian and Donna Renes and family 

Brent Kooi, Mission to the World, Sydney, Australia 

Lisa Yunker, Children in Families, Phnom Penh, Cambodia 
 

Our Mission Statement 

In the name of Christ, First Reformed Church desires to 

proclaim God’s word, worship God’s name, and live as His disciples, 

united through prayer, fellowship, and service. 
 

Our Vision Statement 

Imagine in our church a 

Fellowship of believers who 

Reach out to those in need and yet 

Cultivate the ministry of fellow Christians 

Sunday Offering Schedule 

1st Sunday is for the general fund as well as the Benevolent Fund, and Children’s Coin Offering 

2nd and 3rd Sundays are for the General Fund 

4th Sunday is for the general fund as well as the Building Fund 

5th Sunday is for the General Fund as well as a special offering that is determined by the deacons 
 
 
Please call (712)753-4818 or email frcinwood@gmail.com to submit items for the bulletin by Thursday morning.  
Bonnie is in the church office Thursday and Friday 8 am – noon.   
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